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Glenwood Place Retirement Community 

2907 South Sixth Street 

Marshalltown, Iowa 50158 

Phone: 641-752-8410 Fax: 641-752-8515 

Www.glenwoodplaceal.net 

Professionally managed by 

Senior Housing Management. 

Proud supporter of the Alzheimer’s 

Association of Greater Iowa. 

I wrote this column in June in 2018 and my father passed away just a 

short month after this was published….I’ll share it again as a tribute 

to my wonderful father.   

 I thought I would dedicate this month’s column to my father since 

this month we will be celebrating Father’s Day.  My dad grew up in 

Greenwald, Minnesota.  His father was the town barber and the shop 

was also located in their home.  He had an older brother and a 

younger sister.  

My father and mother grew up in the same town of about 500 people, 

she was a farm girl and he was one of the town boys.    They married 

shortly after my father enlisted in the US Army.  Their first home was 

in San Francisco at the army base but they made their way back to 

the Midwest and settled in Fridley, Minnesota where my father was 

an accountant for a firm in Roseville, Minnesota. 

They quickly started a family and as many of you know they produced 12 children and the first 10 came very quickly…yearly 

in fact (nice Catholic family).   There are 7 girls and 5 boys in our family.  My father is quiet, very spiritual man with a very 

hands on approach as well, you could find him any day making beds, hanging laundry out on the line, giving baths at night 

(one bathroom), baking cookies, teaching us how to drive, ride our bikes, baiting many hooks on our numerous camping 

trips to Lake Bemidji or camping along the Great Lakes.   

One afternoon as I raced my brother home from the bus stop, we found him putting together bread, it had risen and spilled 

all over the counter, as he proudly announced that we had welcomed another brother to our family!    

Week nights were spent with trips to the local lakes with our picnic dinners and swimming throughout the summer months.  

Winter months were spent on the local ice rink playing hockey with the entire neighborhood.  My dad built us a playhouse 

and with one of the numerous tornadoes that swept through Minnesota, it landed on its side and became a fort from that day 

forward.   Many stories abound but one of my favorites is when us older children start-

ed driving and daily he would tell us to SLOW DOWN when we drove into the drive-

way, “you’re going to go right through the garage door to the other side someday” 

were his exact words.  (I can’t imagine that would happen since the 15 -year -old Ford 

station wagon never went faster than 15mph!)  So on this very cold and icy night we 

were waiting as we usually did for my father to come home from work and as we saw 

the headlights against the garage door we knew it was time to get the supper on the 

table.  So as the older children gathered around the supper table we heard this crash 

and so the story goes….my father came through the door and all he said was “not a 

word kids” and you know we never did discuss the garage door or the reason why my 

father’s car went entirely through the garage door that late evening night but you know 

there were many hidden giggles at the dinner table that night.   

My father was a great role model for us all, a quiet man with a sense of humor.  He 

taught us to put God first and the rest will come.   

Happy Father’s Day to all the wonderful Father’s everywhere! 

Pamela 
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Pamela’s Post In loving memory of…. 

Esther “Teddi” Seim  Jane Norris 

Pamela & her dad, Al, at Cruise 

for a Cause 2018. 

Trip Around the  

World 

A travel-themed scavenger hunt was set up 

around the community to promote mental and 

physical exercise. Bonnie was the first to visit all 

20 countries and win a gift bag full of goodies! 



A Fundraiser for the  

Thursday, June 11th—5:30pm  

 2907 S. 6th Street, Marshalltown 

Family and friends of Glenwood Place, drive-in and 

grab a to-go meal prepared by Glenwood Place. A 

burger, chips, cookie and beverage will be provided to 

all guests. A free-will donation is encouraged as we 

raise money for the research on Alzheimer’s Disease. 

To maintain proper social distancing, we ask all guests 

remain in their cars. Please cruise our campus or park 

to enjoy your meal so residents can enjoy watching the 

car cruise.  

Families, this is a great opportunity to drive in and 

wave to your loved ones. We will have residents 

seated around the parking lot ready to wave and greet 

the car parade. No need for a classic car, of course. 

We just want you to come and support our cause, 

enjoy a good meal and see your loved ones! 

If it rains, we will postpone to a later date. 

100% of the proceeds will go directly to the 

Alzheimer’s Association. 

Diana Hanken ……………..June 2, 1930 

Norma Doty ………………..June 3, 1928 

Ralph Bender ……………...June 4, 1930 

Bettyann Allen ………….....June 5, 1929 

Jim Allen …………………..June 11, 1938 

Frieda Reno ……………...June 13, 1920 

Billie Boswell ……………. June 13, 1928 

Jan More ………………….June 19, 1935 

Rhoda Bender ………….. June 20, 1928 

Diane Richards ………….June 20, 1949 

Carolyn Renner…………..June 23, 1922 

Meredith Halter ……….....June 24, 1922 

Jerry Danielsen…………..June 24, 1923 

 

WE WANT YOUR EMAILS! 

If you would like to keep up with what’s happening at 

Glenwood Place, submit your emails to Brooke at 

communityrelations@glenwoodplaceal.net. Brooke will add 

you to our email mailing list! 

We broke in my buddy’s new boat, 22 

foot Ocean Pro. We were very thankful 

that we had it because the waves were 

5 to 7 feet most of the time. All quality 

fish but the biggest was 29 inches.  

A Drive-Thru Event  

COVID-19 Update  

To our Seniors... 
Oh, what a year to be graduating high school. No one could have predicted this chapter in 

your stories of life.  You are all resilient young adults, and we couldn't be more proud to 

have you as apart of the Glenwood Place family. We wish you all the good things to come 

in your lives. Congratulations, Class of 2020!  

Gabby Himes 

Resident Assistant 3rd Shift 

Rosie Estrada  

Resident Assistant 2nd Shift 

Ani Vega 

Dietary Aide, 2nd Shift 

Lisbet Rodriguez  

Dietary Aide, 2nd Shift 

CLASS OF 

2020 

We celebrated our nurses, Lisa 

and Beth, during Nurse’s Week 

May 6-12 

Glenwood Place family 

member, Susan, drops off 

homemade masks. 

Gift baskets from our 

supporters have been such 

a morale boost to staff. 

Thank you Benders, Keen’s, 

Fiscus’, Iowa River Hospice 

and Salvation Army. 

Senior Housing Management has established Stages 

for us to follow during the re-opening process. There will 

be 4 Stages. We are currently in Stage 1, and will be for 

the foreseeable future. Stages will be implemented 

slowly and cautiously. Remember, the safety and health 

of our residents is our number one priority. Thank you 

for your continued support during this difficult time. 

STAGE 1: 

• Staff screening (temp & pulse ox) taken at the beginning and 

end of each shift. 

• Increased dis-infecting at an increased frequency in public/

common spaces.  

• Controlled staff interaction and assignments—Limited meet-

ings/ gathering of more than 10 people.  

• Encouraging residents to wear masks outside of apartment. 

• Ongoing focus on infection control training and PPE supplies. 

• Testing plan, protocol within community with contact tracing. 

• Continued resident dining in apartments and socially dis-

tanced activities. Outside porch sitting, scavenger hunts, bus 

rides.  



Mothers are flowers in the garden of life. 


